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Dear Parent / Carer,
I hope that you have been keeping well. 
Here is an update from school, including arrangements for next year.
Update: At School 
At the moment we have over 60 children back at school and are looking forward to welcoming more in the next two weeks. Please let us know if your child is eligible and would like a place. Please note that these are limited and parents / carers need to confirm their child’s place by Wednesday at 12:00 to return the following Monday. The final day of term is Tuesday 21st June.
Eligible children are: pupils in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6; children of critical workers; siblings of eligible children; children in temporary accommodation; children with SEND and vulnerable pupils.
Please take a look at our Twitter page, @DeBeauvoirSch, if you would like to see what has been happening since wider re-opening. You can also find a video on Twitter showing social distancing at De Beauvoir.
The health and safety arrangements from previous emails are still in place, although there have been some updates as a result of higher attendance / more bubbles. The information is attached here. As more children return, start and end times may change. There is also a possibility that the school may need to be closed at short notice. Further details about events that may lead to school closure can be found in the attachment.
Please ensure that your child is dropped off and collected at their start / end time, which will be provided to you before the end of each week. Punctuality is really important and it is also important that parents/ carers do not gather at the gates.
Summer Holiday Provision
You will have been made aware that some schools will be open over the summer. De Beauvoir will not be open, however there is a Hackney Learning Trust summer play scheme which will be available for children of critical care workers and vulnerable children. The play scheme will be held at Benthal Primary School from Monday 20th July to Friday 14th August 2020. Please let the office know if you are interested in further information about this.
Autumn Term 2020
The Government have announced that in September the expectation is that every child will be returning to school. Please ensure that your child returns to school on Monday 7th September.
Teachers for 2020-2021
I am sure that you are wondering who your child’s teacher will be next year. Please see below for this information!
Nursery / Reception: there will be one EYFS class next year, taught by Miss Li Rosi, our EYFS leader who has taught Reception this year.
Year 1 will be taught by Miss Ali, who taught this year’s Year 1.
Year 2 will be taught by Mrs Binnie, who taught this year’s Year 2.
Year 3 will be taught by Miss Kurban, who has been visiting / preparing prior to starting in September.
Year 4 will be taught by Miss Rader and Mr Bignall, our deputy headteachers.
Year 5 will be taught by Mr White-Sage, who taught this year’s Year 6.
Year 6 will be taught by Miss Elliott, who taught this year’s Year 6.
You will have noticed that several teachers are not on this list. We would like to say a big thank you to the following teachers, who will be moving on from De Beauvoir at the end of this academic year:
Leavers
Miss Ng returned to Hong Kong at the start of lockdown due to concerns about travel restrictions and the effect that these might have on her upcoming wedding. She has decided to remain in Hong Kong next academic year as she would like to be near friends and family in the run up to her wedding. We would like to thank her for her care and commitment to the children during the two years she has been at De Beauvoir.
Miss Oner has always wanted to experience teaching in another country. Recent events have made her consider this more strongly and she has decided that she would like to teach in Hong Kong next year. We would like to thank her for her care and commitment to the children during the two years she has been at De Beauvoir.
Mr McKenzie decided before lockdown that he would like to be more available for his family since the birth of his new baby. He will be moving to work closer to home, at his son’s school, next year. We hope that this will give him more time with his family and would like to thank him for his care and commitment to the children during the year that he has been at De Beauvoir.
Miss Deering has decided that she would like to continue to work as an Early Years teacher and has decided to move to a school where this is possible. We would like to thank her for her care and commitment to the children during the year that he has been at De Beauvoir.
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